
CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING 

Monday, March 9, 2021 

Virtual meeting (due to coronavirus) 

MEETING:  Called to order at 7:11 pm by President Craig P. No new members present. 19 members 

present, along with 1 guest in attendance. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  February minutes read by Dave J. Motion to accept report by Lori and seconded 

by xxxx. Motion passed. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Linda M. provided report: 

 

Balance February 5, 2021  $ xx,xxx.xx 

Inflow:      $ xxx.xx 

Outflow:     $ xxx.xx 

Balance as of March 8, 2021  $ xx,xxx.xx 

 

 Outflow includes payment for insurance on the storage unit; working on taxes;  

Inflow includes membership dues; 1 person ordered jersey. 

NOTE: Craig will check with Primal re: “reduced minimums” 

 Motion to accept treasurer’s report made by Kim, seconded by Rick. Motion passed. 

 

 

 

RIDES:   

 Joe C. highlighted the APB rides, stating 14 people recently attended a ride,  and that they have 

been nice rides and have included some guests 

 

 Joe C. mentioned that, for the Lollipop Overnighter, he will schedule some recon rides. 

 

 Les highlighted that the Monroe Cycling Club will host their Lake Erie fall ride on September 18 

in the downriver area 

 

 Herb K. inquired if we are calling out the Detroit Randonneurs’ Northeast Populaire ride.  Craig 

stated he will call out the series of future DR rides, but not the Populaire 

 

 Joe C. stated that Wayne State University cancelled the Baroudeur ride for this year. 

 

 

 

 



OLD BUSINESS:  

 

Membership:   

 

 Renee V (non member) was our guest…welcome. 

 Our membership count is 75 and growing. 

 

BWR: 

 

 The use of our deposit may possibly be extended to next year. 

 It would be difficult to do a miniature version of the BWR. 

 

Various: 

 

 The entire membership wants to thank Heather H. for her wonderful service to the Clinton River 

Riders.  We appreciate Heather very much!  Thank you, Heather! 

 

 Concerning the Slow Spokes, CRR still needs to get items from storage. 

 

 Concerning benches, need to get them done, and we need help. Need to install pads. Herb K. 

and John M. offered to assist (if others did, please forgive the omission);  voted on what to say; 

Craig suggested “filled” lettering; We get to choose the spot between Jefferson & xxxxx 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

Ride with GPS: 

 

 Information was sent to the FB page and the email list. 

 Questions were raised concerning the availability of a demo or tutorial. 

 

Board positions:  

 

 The new board began its term this month. 

 

Various: 

 

 Joe C. 1)  Concerning merchandise, has the company come back online?  Craig will provide info 

at the next meeting   2)  Have the gloves on that list been resurrected?  …and other apparel-

related items brought up 

 

 Renee inquired about rides as they relate to whether drivers accommodate (Joe, Richard, Chris 

& Craig responded); She also inquired about One Day Ride Across Michigan 

 



 Herb K asked if Michigan Mountain Mayhem will be called out. 

 

 Will Rick & Sue be leading the Sheffield rides? 

 

 

Wrap up: 

 

Motion to adjourn meeting by Les, seconded by Joe C. Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm. 

 

Recorded by: Dave J. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


